FACULTY/STAFF NEWSLETTER

VOLUME 2,

ISSUE 13

Student Ambassadors Chosen

The Division of Student Affairs has named eight students to its Student Ambassador program. The students will provide campus tours, assist with registration, orientation and recruitment of new students, represent the college on and off campus, serve as a role model for Floyd College, and attend regularly scheduled staff meetings.

For their participation, the ambassadors will be allowed to register on the first day of early registration, will be provided with special uniforms, will attend a training retreat, will be offered free participation in one Floyd College overnight or weekend trip per year, and will gain valuable experience which will serve them in the future. The ambassadors are evaluated each quarter to determine continuation in the program.

The ambassadors are: Karen McQueen of Rome, Michelle Jones of Cartersville, Wes Ellis of Cedartown, Emily Jackson of Rome, Rebecca Maddox of Rome, Rebecca Williams of Rome, Lisa McDougle of Adairsville, and Dawn Harden of Rome.

Floyd to Administer FC at NMTI

Tim Floyd, assistant professor of Mathematics, will be the new coordinator of Floyd College's Acworth location which is based on the North Metro Technical College campus. Tim has been assigned to teach on the Acworth campus for a number of years. He replaces Dave Lewis who will work with the Office of the Vice President for the remainder of this quarter and will return to teaching full-time next quarter.

New Foundation Trustees Appointed

Eleven new trustees were inducted to the Floyd College Foundation during its annual meeting held Thursday, February 24. Also during the meeting *Samuel W. Doss, Jr.* became an honorary lifetime member of the Floyd College Board of Trustees.

New trustees are: Betty Andrews, Michael Ansel, Sherry Bacon, Brenda Gail Baldwin, John Bishop, Cecil Burk, Jack Harris, Allen Hunt, Fran Jordan, Mark Webb, and Gardner Wright.

Officers of the Foundation are Mary Louise Lever, chairman, Rich Hammond, vice-chairman, Lee Young, secretary/treasurer, Jo Heyman, member-at-large, Mary Sib Banks, member-at-large, Scott Bentley, member-at-large, and J.D. Maddox, member-at-large.

Outgoing board members, in addition to Mr. Doss, who were recognized for their service were:

Bob Bowling, Jerry Bryant, Lee Cummings, John Mayes, and Don Williams.

The Floyd College Foundation was chartered in 1973 to secure funds for scholarships, special needs, and enrichment programs for the college. The Foundation is made up of public-minded citizens who are willing to devote time and energy to enlarge the scope and influence of the college, its personnel and programs.



Mary Louise Lever, chairman, Floyd College Foundation, was second runner-up for the grand prize in Prevention magazine's recipe contest. More than 14,000 recipes were entered in the contest. Ms. Lever and her recipe for a fruity bisque is featured in the March 1994 issue of the magazine. She won cookware valued at \$3,000 and a seven-day trip to Lake Austin Spa in Houston, Texas, for her winning entry.

Welcome the following new employees: Jeff Burrage, custodian, and John Rix, data processing technical assistant.

Harold Pressley, director, plant operations, has announced his retirement effective May 31, 1994. Mr. Pressley has worked at the college since its beginning 24 years ago. Joyce Goddard, food service supervisor, has also announced her retirement effective in May.

Congratulations to Brenda
Otting, bookstore manager, on
the birth of her grandson, Tyler
Mack Compton, born January 28
to Barbara and Tim Compton of
Silver Creek, and to Ruthie
Lawler, publication editor, on the
birth of her grandaughter, Ashley
Nichole West, born February 2 to
Andra and Rusty West of Oxnard,
California.

Keep *Richard Trimble*, professor of Mathematics, and his family in your thoughts and prayers following the death of his father.

Upcoming!

Continuing Education and Small Business Development Center classes scheduled for the coming weeks include:

- *Preschool Gymnastics
- •Gymnastics
- *Coexisting with the Mass Merchandiser
- •Market Analysis for Small Business
- •Keys to Finding and Keeping Good Employees
- •How to Start A Small Business
- *Taming the Stress in Your Life
- ◆How to Handle Difficult People
- •Grammar Troubleshooting for Business Writers

For information on these courses, or to register, call 706/295-6324.

The annual Family Nite **Dinner** for faculty, staff, students and their families will be held Friday, March 11, 6:30-9:30 p.m. The evening will begin with a light dinner in the Student Center, followed by entertainment and door prizes. The AMES, a comedy/ variety performing group will provide the entertainment. Special activities for children will be held in D-124, 8:15-9:30 p.m. while adults may play volleyball, basketball, table tennis, and billiards. At 8:45 p.m. popcorn and drinks will be served in the gymnasium lobby. You are asked to make reservations by calling the Student Activities Office by noon on March 10.

You might remember that this activity was canceled last year because of the untimely blizzard.

Let's make up for it this year!

Floyd College Folks & Features is published biweekly by the Office of Public Information. Deadline for copy is noon Tuesday prior to publication.

There will be a **faculty and staff meeting** Monday, March 7, at 3 p.m. in the Student Center.

February 25, 1994